



September 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

Secondary School Welcome Events for Year 6 - Wednesday 29 September 2021

Year 6 children and their parents and carers are invited to attend a welcome event to support their transition to secondary school from their current partner primary school in September 2022.

6.00 - 7.30pm	Guernsey Grammar School and Sixth Form Centre Amherst, Notre Dame du Rosaire and Vauvert
6.00 - 7.30pm	La Mare de Carteret High School La Houguette, La Mare de Carteret
6.30 - 8.00pm	St Sampson's High School Hautes Capelles, St Mary and St Michael and Vale
6.30 - 8.00pm	Les Beaucamps High School Castel, St Martin's and Forest

The evening will provide an opportunity for children and their parents and carers to get to know their new secondary schools and will be the first of a number of events designed to support a smooth transition. Year 6 children will also visit their partner secondary schools on **Tuesday 14 June 2022 and Monday 27 June 2022**. Further information will be provided about all transition events and activities at the Welcome Event.

With the support of Public Health, we are pleased that this event is able to take place. We would ask that if you are part of the voluntary Lateral Flow Test follow up programme to take an additional test prior to attending, where possible. The usual enhanced hygiene precautions will be in place at each school site. Anyone presenting with any symptoms should not attend the event.

The current Secondary Admissions policy can be found at www.gov.gg/schooladmissions, as well as how parents/carers can, if they wish, request that their child be placed at a secondary school other than the one partnered with their current primary school.

We look forward to welcoming you all to the event.

Yours faithfully

Elizabeth Coffey, Vicky Godley, Kieran James, Martin Haimes, Verona Tomlin

Alcolly K. James

Executive Leadership Team







